

## **United Egg Producers**

UEP Headquarters 1720 Windward Concourse • Suite 230 • Alpharetta, Georgia 30005 (770) 360-9220 • Fax (770) 360-7058



August 15, 2008

**UEP Officers** 

Gary West, Chairman Gene Gregory, President Dolph Baker, Past Chairman Bob Krouse, First Vice Chairman David Lathem, Second Vice Chairman Mark Oldenkamp, Treasurer Craig Willardson, Secretary

UEP Staff Gene Gregory President

Chad Gregory Sr. Vice President

Linda Reickard Vice President

Sherry Shedd Vice President of Finance

Mike McGriff Member Services Director

Kevin Haley UEP General Council

Washington Office Howard Magwire Vice President of Government Relations

Michael McLeod, Esq. Washington Counsel

Randy Green Sr. Government Relations Rep.



Official U.S. Council Representative

Lisa Branch, Counselor
Office of Information & Regulatory Affairs
Office of Management & Budget
Room 360, Eisenhower Executive Office Building
725 17th Street, N.W.
Washington, DC 20503

Dear Ms. Branch:

Thank you again for meeting with us last week and giving us an opportunity to present written comments we previously submitted to the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) concerning the egg safety rule, which the agency proposed in September 2004.

During the meeting, we noted that the U.S. shell egg industry has introduced numerous measures to control Salmonella Enteritidis (SE) in shell eggs. Some of those measures – the various state Egg Quality Assurance Plans, for example – were referenced in the 2004 FDA proposal. The agency drew some of its proposed requirements from those voluntary state plans. In the years since FDA published the proposed egg safety rule, the industry has continuously improved food safety measures in egg production and processing. Earlier this year, we surveyed United Egg Producer (UEP) members on the status of their SE control programs and would like to share with you general observations made from that survey.

Producers representing approximately 50% of the table egg production in the United States completed the UEP survey. While individual responses are confidential, observations made from the summarized information that are relevant to our earlier comments on the FDA proposal include the following:

 All of the survey respondents have an egg quality assurance plan for the prevention and control of SE. In states where the responsible state agency (usually the agriculture department) has an official state plan, producers are voluntarily participating in that plan. In states where an official plan is not

- yet in place, producers are using either a UEP or a company-developed plan.
- All of the survey respondents are obtaining their chicks only from hatcheries that the U.S. Department of Agriculture's National Poultry Improvement Plan has classified as - U.S. Senteritidis Clean.
- All of the survey respondents have biosecurity plans in place. These plans
  include protocols for the movement of poultry, personal and equipment, pest
  control programs, and cleaning of layer houses after every flock.
- The producers reported that they have refrigeration equipment and practices for
  nest run eggs (freshly laid eggs to be washed and graded) commensurate with the
  food safety or quality risk. For example, the majority of production today is
  "inline." In these facilities eggs move directly from the layer house on conveyors
  to the processing washing, grading and packing operation where they are
  refrigerated immediately after packing.
- Almost 100% of the producers responding have testing programs for SE.
- Over 90% of the producers conduct a vaccination program for SE.

Thank you again for the opportunity to describe some of the practices that U.S. producers have employed to assure the safest egg supply in the world. If we can clarify any of this information, please contact us.

Sincerely,

Howard M. Magwire

Vice President, Government Relations

Howard M. Magine

Randy Green

Sr. Government Relations

of Jandy Josen

Representative